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BrocKton

Corporation of the Municipality of Brockton

Come home to community

Report Title: Lake Rosalind Winter Fun Fest Support Request

Prepared By: Mark Coleman, Director of Community Services
Department: Parks and Recreation

Date: December 8, 2020

Report Number:  REC2020-20 File Number: C11REC
Attachments: Lake Rosalind Winter Fun Fest Letter

Recommendation:

That the Council of the Municipality of Brockton hereby receives Report Number REC2020-20 — Lake Rosalind
Winter Fun Fest Support Request, prepared by Mark Coleman, Director of Community Services for information
purposes.

Report:
Background:

The Municipality received the attached correspondence from the Lake Rosalind Winter Fun Fest Committee on
November 30, 2020 requesting Council support for proposed outdoors activities for residents of Lake Rosalind
on Sunday, February 14, 2020 of the Family Day weekend.

The group is requesting any support from the Municipality through the Safe Start Grant, Recreation program
or other means.

Analysis:

Staff directed and connected the group to representatives of the Bruce Power Sponsorship Program’s recent
Call for Proposals to support Winter Activities.

Sustainability Checklist:

What aspect of the Brockton Sustainable Strategic Plan does the content/recommendations in this report help

advance?
e Do the recommendations help move the Municipality closer to its Vision? N/A
e Do the recommendations contribute to achieving Cultural Vibrancy? Yes
e Do the recommendations contribute to achieving Economic Prosperity? N/A

e Do the recommendations contribute to Environmental Integrity? N/A



e Do the recommendations contribute to the Social Equity? N/A

Financial Impacts/Source of Funding:

e Do the recommendations represent a sound financial investment from a sustainability perspective?
N/A

The Lake Rosalind Winter Fun Fest Committee request has been positively received by Bruce Power and they
will receive financial support in the amount of $2,000.00.

Reviewed By:

Trish Serratore, Chief Financial Officer

Respectfully Submitted by:
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Mark Coleman, Director of Community Services

Reviewed By:

Sonya Watson, Chief Administrative Officer



